
SCOTTISH ATHLETICS OFFICIALS COMMISSION

Minutes of Meeting

Held at Scottish Athletics, The Gyle, Edinburgh
On 19th August 2015
Present

Margaret Brown (Convenor) 


Brenda Stephen

Rob Dalziel (Officials’Coordinator)

Alistair Aitchison 

Liz Wilder




Dave Biggin

Joyce Rammell
Ann Carter
Shona Malcolm
Margaret McInally
Alasdhair Love  (Events Manager)
Nigel Holl

Mike Forrest




Leslie Roy
1. Apologies: Marjory Cook, Claire Archbold, Margaret Ann MacLachlan, Kenny Marshall
2. Chairman’s Opening Remarks
Good evening, welcome. 

It’s been a busy 2015 season so far for all, with still the 2-day Age Group Champs to go, and there is a lot on tonight’s agenda as a result of this.  However, before the meeting starts proper let’s remember some of our own no longer with us since our last meeting, namely previous Commission Secretary & Timekeeper, Sheila McDougall, Starter Bob Peel and Sandy Robertson who was mainly involved with XCountry and Road.  If you will allow, before continuing, a brief silence to show respect was requested.

Some weeks ago an email was sent to all Members of the Commission asking for their decision as to whether or not they thought that the Officials’ Commission should become a true part of SAL. M Brown was pleased to note that it was almost unanimous that this be the case.  As a result of this Nigel Holl was invited to join the Commission meeting tonight to facilitate a brief discussion regarding this decision in order to highlight the many benefits that this move will bring.

Nigel briefly outlined the benefits and the planned timescale to make it happen.  This was followed by questions and positive comments from members of the Commission.

3. Matters Arising from minutes of meeting of 27th May 2015.
Page 3 – The current position on Jacket numbers was circulated.  We are still on the lookout for new officials to fit them.
Facilities – the revised process of accreditation is still unclear even though it is due to be rolled out by January.  Liz continues to work with stadia to prepare them and it was good to hear from Nigel that a Training Day organised by UKA is to be held for representatives of Scottish stadia at Grangemouth (The first such course and a coup for Scotland).  Alasdhair was able to confirm 11had signed up so far for the Tuesday 27th October date.  It was hoped that those attending would pass the information to all ground staff involved in the maintenance of our Scottish venues.
Apologies - Mike Forrest was missing from the list of attendees at the workshop for Tutors at the British Conference. 
4. Chairman’s Report
M Brown thought the season, since the last meeting had been reasonably successful.  A few changes had taken place and are now fully operational –

Ally (Love) has been in place in new role as Events Manager for a few weeks, with the very successful Senior Championships at Aberdeen having been his first event.  Well done Ally.  Now he has to follow this again this weekend – a tough introduction to the new role. 

Lunch, rather than £4.00 is now being provided to officials, with a few teething problems, so perhaps there needs to be some extra duties added to Meeting Manager & Assist MM to ensure that sufficient soup/sandwiches are available for all officials.  It may require to be controlled by lunch vouchers, for example.  Perhaps further discussion might be necessary in this area later.

M Brown indicated that she had had a number of meetings since the last Commission meeting - with Nigel Holl, Mark Munro (Shona’s line manager), Ally Love to discuss a variety of items all looking to the way forward and to make improvements for the future.  She was sure that both Ally and Shona would include some of our discussion in their reports later.  M Brown, along with Mgt-Ann MacLachlan and Rob Dalziel met with Jim Goldie to look at aspects of Trinity and how this resource can further assist us.  She was sure this would be included in developments highlighted in Rob’s report later.

M Brown was pleased to report that in all of these meetings she had been very much impressed with commitment, enthusiasm and indication of huge support coming from all areas to help make a difference with the way the Commission operates for the benefit of all officials.

However, there are still some issues and concerns which need to be addressed in the very near future regarding recruitment and retention because in the last few weeks more officials have indicated that they will be reducing their commitments or giving up entirely than have been recruited!!  M Brown was sure that Shona would give us cause for hope in her report later on.

Finally it’s the time of year for nominations to be submitted from Scotland to the UKA Peer Groups.  Confirmed nominations are as follows –

Track

:
Joyce Wighton

Field

:
Joyce Rammell

Photofinish
:
Cameron Lindsay

Andrew Clatworthy advised at this point that he had already had nominations for two of the above

Starting
:
Bill Watson (brief explanation re BW’s nomination)

One further nomination has to be submitted soon (UK Management Committee) and this needs to be discussed and decided on later.

It is now known who has been nominated and we have until 5 September to prioritise the nominations for each Discipline.  These have been to DHs for their responses.

5. Education and Training (Report from Shona Malcolm)
Information about the Education Sub Group UKA

· Talk of the Health and Safety Course to be delivered Online with the Generic L2 to be looked at next.

· The Piloted Tutor Training Course at the Conference appeared to be well received.

· Sandy Forrest delivered at British Conference – ‘Lessons Learned from Glasgow 2014’ and Shona expressed her thanks for all her work 

· TRINITY has a Thank You Letter that can go out to all new officials after a Level 2 Course

· It was thought that all officials should be filling in the self-assessment section What I Learned on their Experience Form – especially those on the IMO List.

· New Race Walking Level 2 Course has been developed – we currently have no Scottish Officials with a qualification in Race Walking.

· There is to be a Roll Out of Tutor training for Autumn 2015.   Tutor notes are being written for all disciplines.  Feedback forms for attendees of Courses are to go online 

· Women in World Athletics 2015 went well and it is due to continue until 2017.  The development of those attending is to be looked into.

· Gemma Morris has replaced Marcus at British Athletics with Marcus moving to work with Cherry Alexander.

· Renaming of Officials Levels will take place from April 2016
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New Role – Officials’ Recruitment and Development Officer (15 hours per week)

I will be responsible for

· Education, Training and Mentoring

· Continual Professional Development (CPD) – looking at qualifications and a Training Calendar (over 6 months)

· Club Support – attracting and training of new officials

· Website Tool Kit – looking to set up useful information accessible online.

· Working with Officials’ Commission and Peer Groups.

I have been working with Rob Dalziel to try to identify Current Active Officials – Emails were sent out to those officials whose licence had expired to ascertain if they wished to be removed or given assistance to re-join.
**265 emails = 13 wrong emails, 15 removed, 14 helped, 8 inactive at present and 45 marked off the database.

Level 2 Photo Finish Course was delivered to 5 in Aberdeen (morning of Seniors on Saturday)

Health and Safety Course delivered to 6 in Aberdeen (morning of Seniors on Sunday)

A Video Conference has been arranged to deliver a Health and Safety Course for officials on the Islands for the 7th October.

I have received interest in Courses from Pitreavie and Springburn Harriers.

**There is a proposal to hold Level 3 Courses in Birmingham this year with the first Level 3 Courses offered in October.  Alistair Aitchison objected to the idea of centralised courses based on the feedback he had received from all track officials affected.  Some said they would not go to Birmingham and others would go only if most of their expenses were covered. Given that most of them had already completed their Level 3 Photo Finish module it made no financial sense to send anyone to Birmingham for a Level 3 Generic Track Course lasting around 2 hours.

 Following discussion it was suggested that Shona contact UKA to see if a Level 3 course could be run in Scotland.

6. Track & Field Officials’ Coordinator’s Report (Rob Dalziel)

I have been working with Shona, Jim Goldie and Margaret Ann on TRINITY.
The Availability Forms are nearly ready to be rolled out online (waiting for a few dates).  The Pilot worked well.  Rob assured that a Thank You message should confirm that the form has been submitted and the accompanying letter would make this clear.
Rob asked for clarification on sharing details with those convening other events.

There was a discussion on the best way to get an availability list to those not on TRINITY but who are vital volunteers at Championships.  Shona and Rob agreed to work together to come up with the best solution.

7. Recruitment Retention and Rewards Sub group  Report Dave Biggin
There has not been a meeting of this group since the Commission’s last meeting and perhaps discussion with Shona will need to take place regarding the position of this group after the recent job description changes within scottishathletics?

DB 19/8/15

8. Discipline Heads’ Reports.
Track – (Report from Alistair Aitchison)
2 Level 2c officials presently progressing to Level 3.

7 Level 2b officials progressing to Level 2c and assuming reports from Senior and Age Group Championships are OK 4 of them will be applying for Level 2c soon.

4 Level 2a officials progressing to Level 2b.

**Alistair raised a number of points relating to the District Championships – time restraints meant that it was decided to discuss at a future date.  The new Events Manager has committed himself to organising a Debriefing at the end of the Outdoor Season and this might well cover many of the points raised by Alistair in a Report circulated to all the Commission.

Field – (Report by Joyce Rammell)
Main focus has been to get the Mentoring system up and running – identifying those with the desire to move up the levels.
2 officials are strong candidates for Level 3 this year with one possible.

2 Level 2c officials are starting the processes to Level 3 with other officials progressing.
Administration. –
Delighted with the quality and number of Officials agreeing to cover admin tasks at our Championships.  There is still a need to extend the training in IT elements of admin. 
Starter / Marksman – (Report from Dave Biggin)
An updated Blue card protocol was under trial at the Senior Championships.  Feedback has been requested but it appears that amendments were favourably received. 

Minor amendments will be made to the Summer ‘Generic Starters’ notes’ for next year’s events.

The Starter /Starters’ Assistants annual election material is being revised and will be circulated to the Commission for its approval prior to it being  implemented early in September, as previously.

This will allow the successful candidate to be able to assume their duties on the 1st October. 

When expenses are being paid to officials it would be appreciated if an email was received detailing which event is being settled. – Shona and Alasdhair agreed to look at this but accepted it might be a difficult one to resolve.

It’s important that the CSA receives all the event documentation as they are a ‘Chief ’ and need to prepare duty sheets.

Great concern has been expressed about the length of days (e.g. pre 10 am ‘officiating start’, lack of breaks 7pm ish finish with no consultation regarding this.  Officials will not continue to offer availability if this is the expectation.  Add lengthy pre event technical meetings , which perhaps  could be avoided by emailing  necessary information, and the strong feeling is that many are unwilling to continue to do such events or weekends.  For the winter events, an expectation has been identified whereby a timetabled 30 minute break ‘will be required’. With a late running meeting i.e more than 6 and a half hours ‘a further 30 minute break will be expected, with sustenance’! Many ‘Chiefs’ will not wish to be off track if other team members are working which would result in them being on duty all day.

DB 19/8/15

Timekeepers/Photo Finish- (Report from Mike Forrest)
Peer Group was made aware that Level 2c officials have been submitting Reports on Level 3 officials on TRINITY.  It is strongly suggested that if this happens the Level 2c official works with a Level 3 Mentor.
There is a growing use of apps in Photofinish (Sprint Timer) by coaches and parents; though a possibly useful tool the need to be trained in PF and in the correct position to capture the image is vital.  There are increasing demands on Photo Finish especially when 2 cameras are in operation.  For the Indoor Season we will need to ensure the right manpower is in place to work an ever increasing workload.  

EVENTS REPORT  (new Events manger was invited to add any thoughts)
Alasdhair was pleased to report that he had learned a huge amount in the short time in his new role and thanked everyone for their help.  He was happy to accept the role of HOST at a debriefing session at the end of the Outdoor Season and would work with Claire Archbold to set this up.
9. Service to Members  (Report from Ann Carter)
Ann was able to offer Dave the chance to deliver his stock of jackets for her keeping.  She circulated the current numbers and will continue to find good homes for them.
The most likely date for the next Curry Night is Saturday 13th February.

Ann wanted to suggest a Conference next year – it was suggested that a future Conference might have a different format and that it be designed for a specific achievement.  Ann agreed to liaise with Shona to come up with some proposals.
10. Facilities Report from Liz Wilder
Aberdeen – the survey is incomplete, but was able to work on certain aspects over the weekend of the Seniors.  There was an issue with the Steeplechase.

Crownpoint – OGM went ahead but no permit was in place. No meeting can take place without the issue of a permit.

Liz and Nigel were able to make special arrangements.  There is a problem with horizontal insert boards to be addressed and other issues.

West Dunbarton  -  are  proposing a new venue,  Dumbarton Common?

Ayr – cage has been erected but still problems to be addressed.

Pitreavie – asked for staff training and Bob and Ann Carter are due to deliver.  Still issues with venue and no competitions, shot and long throws from cage, until improvements completed.

Alistair reported – ‘Staff at Meadowbank are reportedly telling members of EAC and the public that Meadowbank will be closed by next July.’ – Nigel was able to answer that no decision had been taken on the future of Meadowbank
11.Health & Safety Report
New accident reporting process seems to be working well.

12 Track & Field Representative’s Report. 
No Report
Alistair -Given the shortage of officials in all disciplines is it not about time the Commission looked closely at the ever increasing number of events taking place.  – Leslie was clear that lots of discussion was ongoing to address this issue.
13. Road Running & Cross Country. 
No Report
AOCB
Catering was discussed and the need to monitor supply of packed lunches to ensure every official is covered.  All suggestions were noted by Alasdair and the need for MM and their Assistants to play their part (as happened at the Seniors) would have to be passed to the relevant officials.
NEXT COMMISSION MEETING –

***Proposed Next Commission Meeting – Wednesday 25th November 2015
Allocations Meeting – proposed to be held at scottishathletics Edinburgh – 4th November 2015

Brenda Stephen
August 2015


